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	KEADBY WITH ALTHORPE PARISH COUNCIL

These are the Minutes of the Meeting of Keadby With Althorpe Parish Council, held via Zoom on Wednesday 28th April 2021
On line: Cllrs: N Bond, M Broadbent, M Buckley, A Carroll, K Ellwood, G Haynes, S Jarman, B Pearson, 
K Russell, J Sharp, L Smith, E Timmins, A Wills, I Wilson and Ward Cllr J Briggs 
Start Time: 7.15pm
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	Apologies
Cllr Johnson
Public Participation Session with Respect to Items on the Agenda

No members of the public joined the call
Matters Arising from Draft Minutes

Cllr Sharp Proposed that the Draft Minutes of 17 March 2021 be accepted as a true record; Seconded by Cllr Timmins; All in Favour. 

It was resolved that the Minutes of 17 March 2021 be accepted as a true record.

Declaration of Interest

None
Dispensation Request

None
Highways

Safety Critical Issues

Althorpe 

Cllr Smith reported that a car had demolished part of a wall on Main Street and it was only good fortune that no one had been on the footpath at the time. 
The Clerk confirmed that he had already contacted Richard Hall to request a date for the face-to-face meeting to discuss the proposed traffic calming measures.
Keadby

Cllr Wills reported the outcome of the meeting with NLC on 21 April 2021:
During the school’s summer holiday, NLC will install bollards on the footpath from the layby, and extend past both entrances to the school, to prevent parking outside school

On the post office side, the double-yellow lines will be repainted in order that they are more visible and measures will be looked at to extend the traffic islands.
Other Highways Issues

Cllr Wills reported that cars are still parking across the whole footpath at the site of the old library. Cllr Briggs said, if bollards work outside the school, then this could be a possible solution to this problem.
Cllr Sharp discussed the potential for additional parking in Keadby. Cllr Briggs replied that funding is available, but unfortunately, there are still issues with land ownership.
Cllr Buckley said that a couple of Centrica vans are parked daily at the top of Woodgarr Avenue, which restricts the view of drivers exiting the avenue. The Clerk will investigate.
Cllr Smith raised the issue of the drains, covered with grass from the riverbank, on the way to Derrythorpe. The Clerk said that he had been in discussions with the EA and expected an update before the next Parish Council Meeting.
Cllr Smith said vehicles were cutting across the grass between Main Street ,Althorpe and Derrythorpe Road and that queried whether wooden posts might prevent this. 
The Clerk will meet Cllr Smith on site, to see the problem. 
Cllr Wills said the ‘Isle of Axholme’ sign, on the A18, is damaged. The Clerk will contact Highways.
Cllr Buckley asked if there was an update on the stopped works on the land behind the bus stop on Keadby Bridge. Cllr Broadbent said that the hole would be filled in by the house owner’s contractor, who was waiting for some feed-back from Highways.

Councillors discussed the recently-cleaned playground equipment. Cllr Buckley Proposed the equipment be cleaned bi-annually; Seconded by Cllr Smith. All in Favour. It was resolved that the playground equipment be cleaned bi-annually. 
Development of the Althorpe Playing Field and Playground

Cllr Smith has been discussing the development with residents. As the residents could not join the call, this matter was deferred until the May meeting.
Quad Bikes in Keadby

Councillors discussed residents’ complaints about quad bikes being used behind George Street and the railway sidings. The Clerk will pass the details to Cllr Briggs, who will raise the issue with Planning Enforcement.
Planning

Application No: PA/2021/479

Proposal: Outline Planning Permission for a residential development with all matters reserved for subsequent consideration
Site Location: Land off Cheswick Crescent, Keadby, DN17 3DQ
Applicant: Mr Liam Dexter
Planning Application PA/2021/479 was discussed at length and, whilst the Parish Council did not object to the application, it was not supported as proposed.

Cllr Bond Proposed that the application be approved with conditions: 
· The development is for a maximum of 5 houses, spread-out over the land.

· The houses have their own independent sewage system, to be pumped at their own cost, as the existing sewage system would not be able to take the additional requirement. 
Seconded by Cllr Broadbent.  All in Favour, with the exception of Cllr Wilson and 
Cllr Jarman. 
It was resolved that the application be approved with the above conditions.

Flood/Flood Defences

Cllr Briggs said that NLC are still waiting for SSE’s response to their suggestion regarding the use of the soil.
Cllr Briggs said that there was an ongoing study of the Trent bank, which would result in an update being available later in the summer.
Keadby 2 & Keadby 3 

Cllr Briggs had previously suggested to Jade Fearon of SSE that she meet with the Parish Council and Ms Fearon has said that she will attend the May meeting.
Broadband Update

Cllr Briggs has contacted Paul Smith at NLC and Cllr Russell has contacted Quickline about the possibility of their attendance at a future meeting.
Camping on Ropery Field

The possibility of allowing camper vans to park overnight on the Ropery was discussed. It was agreed that this item would be placed on the next agenda and a working party would be set up.
PD Ports 

The poor state of the land, next to the old post office in Keadby, was discussed. The Clerk will write to PD Ports and request that the area be tidied-up.
Ideas to Commemorate the Queen’s Platinum Jubilee

Cllr Sharp requested an SSE Microfund Grant for additional bunting. Cllr Buckley Proposed that a grant of £300 be awarded; Seconded by Cllr Russell. All in Favour
It was resolved that an SSE Microfund Grant of £300 be awarded to Cllr Sharp.
Ideas to Commemorate the Power Station’s Jubilee

Cllr Sharp said 2022 would see the 70th anniversary of power generation in Keadby and wondered if SSE would like to commemorate the event – for example with a MUGA (Multi Use Games Area) for the school? The idea was discussed and the Clerk was asked to contact Jade Fearon of SSE.

Bus Routes Within Keadby

Cllr Sharp said that residents were concerned that the buses are too large for the narrow roads and, on occasion, have mounted the verges. The Clerk will contact the bus company.
Boat on Site of the Old Library

Cllr Sharp asked if the boat on the site of the old library could be re-painted and possibly fitted with a mast and bunting. The Clerk will discuss this matter with the Handyman.
Metal Detectorist on The Ropery

Cllr Sharp had spoken to some metal detectorists on the Ropery. The individuals had said that they had permission to be there – but it transpired that they did not. 
Broadbent said that their numbers were increasing. The Clerk was instructed to purchase a ‘No metal detectors’ sign for each entrance to the Ropery.
Review of Protection Policies
The Clerk had previously circulated the Child and Adult Protection Policies and volunteers were sought to act as the ‘Designated Person’ and Deputy Designated Person’ named on the documents. Cllr Smith volunteered to be the Designated Person and Cllr Bond volunteered to be the Deputy Designated Person.
Quote for Bench and Bench Base: Trent Bank, Althorpe

The quotation of £519.50 for the supply of a new bench for the end of Ferry Road, Althorpe and the quotation of £300.00 to remove the old bench and install the new bench were discussed.
Cllr Broadbent Proposed that the bench be purchased and installed as per the quotations; Seconded by Cllr Carroll. All in Favour

It was resolved that the bench be purchased and installed as per the quotations.
Outdoor Gym Equipment

Site meetings were held on Monday 26 April 2021 at the Keadby Millennium Green and Althorpe Play Park. Councillors Smith and Sharp are drawing up a list of suitable equipment and locations for installation. This information will be presented to the Parish Council at the May Meeting. 
A question was asked about indicative pricing and Cllr Smith said that, for the 9 stations identified, it would be about £12,000 - plus the cost of grass matting to protect the grass. Keadby will not need grass matting as the only area available is not grassed.
The Clerk will forward the Councillors’ equipment selection to the supplier for pricing
Finances and Payments

Cllr Timmins Proposed that the list of payments be Approved; Seconded by Cllr Russell. All in Favour. 
It was resolved that the list of payments detailed below be Approved

Memorial Hall: Risk Assessment for Face-to-Face Meetings

The adoption of the Memorial Hall’s Covid-19 Risk Assessment by the Parish Council was discussed. Cllr Buckley Proposed the adoption of the Memorial Hall’s Covid-19 Risk Assessment; Seconded by Cllr Timmins. All in Favour
It was resolved that the Memorial Hall’s Covid-19 Risk Assessment would be adopted by the Parish Council.
Change to Date of Next Meeting

Cllr Jarman said that she could not attend a meeting on 19th May and would appreciate the date being changed, so that she could attend the first meeting under Covid rules.
Therefore, the next meeting ‘The Annual Meeting of the Parish Council’ will be held on Wednesday 26 May 2021 at 7:15pm at the William Stephenson Memorial Hall


	List of Payments

	Cheque
	Recipient
	Reason
	Net
	VAT
	Gross

	402254
	J Sharp
	Flowers for Spring in Bloom 
Paid: 19th April 201
	 118.46
	21.28
	   139.74

	402255
	J Sharp
	Aquatic Plants for Spring in Bloom Paid: 19th April 2021
	   16.65
	  3.33
	     19.98

	402256
	R Haynes
	April Salary
	
	
	Confidential

	402257
	HMRC
	April PAYE and NI
	
	
	Confidential

	402258
	G Potter
	March Payment
	 450.00
	
	  450.00

	402259
	B Keighery
	SLA Grass Cut 1
	 633.11
	126.62
	  759.73

	402260
	JB Rural Services
	1st Cut of Highway Verges
	 640.00
	128.00
	  768.00

	402261
	R Haynes
	4 x signs: 
Children’s Play Area, No Dogs
	  99.80
	 19.96
	  119.76

	402262
	ERNLLCA
	Annual Membership Fee
	681.47
	
	  681.47

	402263
	Wybone
	Replacement Litter Bin for Millennium Green, Keadby
	300.49
	60.10
	  360.59

	402264
	G Potter
	Removal of old seat and concrete base, installation of new concrete base and installation of new bench, Althorpe 
	300.00
	
	300.00

	402265
	G Potter
	Purchase and planting of aquatic plants in the pond on The Ropery
	950.00
	
	950.00



